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House Health and Human Services Committee

| support the Workforce Standards Board Bill (H-7733 | (5-2621)

Committee Clerk Steven Sepe,

Dear Dear Honorable Members of the House and Senate Committees on Health and Human

Services,

If a member of your family were trapped in a long-term care facility, suffering with underpaid
overworked caregivers short-staffed and struggling to give the compassionate attention your
loved ones deserve, wouldn't you feel morally obligated to do something about it?

| am writing a comment in support of the Workforce Standards Board Bill (WSB) (H-7733 | (S-
2621) and urge you vote yes for its passage. Since it was passed, the Nursing Home Staffing
and Quality Care Act has not been enforced and thousands of nursing home residents and
caregivers continue to suffer from an ongoing care crisis. Rhode Island ranks 38th in the
nation for nursing home staffing levels and immediate jeopardy findings among for-profit
nursing homes have increased by 138% from 2022 to 2023, including at least eight tragic,

preventable deaths.

The Workforce Standards Board needs to be part of a holistic plan to enforce nursing home
staffing standards, raise wages, mandate essential training for caregivers and hold for-profit
owners accountable to how they spend public funds. Corporate nursing homes in Rl amass
over $100 million annually (mostly taxpayer dollars), with care quality suffering due to
understaffing. 12,000 out of the 18,000 CNAs registed in Rhode Island are not currently
working in healthcare; we need to attract them back by offering better wages and conditions.
The RIPTA Board's recent minimum wage increase to $25/hr for bus drivers doubled job
applications, demonstrating the positive effect of wage improvements on workforce

recruitment.

With the recent executive order indefinitely suspending fines for nursing homes that violated
the staffing law, we urgently need a solution in place that raises job standards for caregivers to

attract them back into the field and turn the corner on the staffing crisis. The Workforce



Standards Board provides a data-driven, collaborative vehicle to stabilize our nursing home
system and give residents the care they deserve. Please vote yes on Workforce Standards
Board Bill (H-7733 | (S-2621).

Most sincerely,

Donald Baier
baiermann@mac.com

222 8th St.

Providence, Rhode Island 02906



